
Allentown Presidents’ Council (APC) Minutes

October 15, 2015
Attendees: _4_ neighborhood presidents & attendees
Allentown City Hall, 5th floor, 435 Hamilton Street, Allentown, Pa

Discrimination Clause-

The Allentown Presidents’ Council (Name of the Neighborhood Group) will not discriminate against individuals or groups on the bases of race, religion, color, sex, age, disability, national origin, sexual orientation, income, or political affiliation in any of its policies, recommendations or actions.
Allentown Presidents’ Council Meeting 7pm
►Treasurer’s Report


Checking balance $4,659.03; last check written 6/18/2015


Police fund balance: $582

Treasurer, Ruthann and President, Dennis will go to Wells Fargo bank to change signers on account & request a low fee account.

►Allentown Police Department – John Remit


- Monday, October 19 @ 11am – New Police chief – Keith Morris (former Assistant Chief, former West End captain)

- Statistics, YTD (January – October 12, 2015) 


- Cameras recording – 6-day history unless incident, then downloaded to store images

►Dennis Pearson, President
- reported signed incorporations papers for Allentown Presidents Council

- fee $125 for incorporation
►Program Changes

- Discontinued “Allentown Lights” Holiday lighting at Lehigh Parkway 


- New portable artificial skating rink at A. Reed Park & Cedar Beach
►New Fundraising option for Groups available at skating rink
· City provides skating rink, which is made of a synthetic ice and skates

· Requirements & Advance reservations for Group fundraising on November 28 – December 31

· Must have 3 people present at site

· Group fundraising available on Thursday,, Friday, Saturday or Sunday 
►Homeless Warming Location – Fountain Park ( 10TH & Lehigh, Martin Luther King Blvd)
· Facility provided by City of Allentown

· Run by  Lehigh Conference of Churches

· Facility: hot showers, 40 beds, Open 5pm- 8am

Construction begins on Allentown warming station Hilary Lane , Reporter, HLane@wfmz.com Posted Oct 14, 2015 
from WFMZ.com at: http://www.wfmz.com/news/news-regional-lehighvalley/construction-begins-on-allentown-warming-station/35849250
ALLENTOWN, Pa. - An Allentown Commission to End Homelessness is becoming part of a bigger, regional effort to make sure all residents have a bed to sleep in. Now, the Lehigh Valley Regional Homeless Advisory Board is taking over to continue the work of the commission in the city and throughout the region. As part of this effort, city officials will be opening a brand new temporary shelter in Allentown to keep the city's homeless population warm. Construction has just begun on what will be the Fountain Park warming station. City crews are renovating the old change station building at the public pool in Fountain Park right on Martin Luther King Boulevard. "We have to insulate the walls, we have to add drop ceilings, and we have to upgrade the electrical system," said Dan Hoegg, Facilities Manager in Allentown. City officials say they do plan to have the shelter up and running by mid-November. It will be open from 5 p.m.-8 a.m. seven days a week, through March. "This was chosen for its central location within the city and for the functionality. We can fit about 40 people in here," said Hoegg. The warming station, which will be operated by the Lehigh Conference of Churches, will have up to 40 bunk beds, blankets, bathrooms, showers, and lockers available to anyone in need. City officials said they decided to open this location after last year's warming shelter at Alliance Hall was not as successful as they had hoped. "It was difficult for people to get to in some cases, also it didn't have any access or shower facilities," said Hoegg. A $25,000 grant will fund this new Fountain Park warming station. Copyright 2015 WFMZ. 


►Upcoming Neighborhood Events: Please Attend October 29, 2015  3pm at 619 Chew Street 

- Dedication of Pocket Park in memory of  Ernie Atiyeh
“Citizens Park” Pocket Park, 619 Chew Street

[image: image1.jpg]IN HONOR OF A COMMUNITY
ORGANIZER WHOSE KNOWLEDGE,
DEDICATION, AND SERVICE TO HIS

COMMUNITY HAS TOUCHED
COUNTLESS LIVES IN ALLENTOWN.

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 29TH, 3 PM
CITIZEN'S PARK
619 CHEW STREET, ALLENTOWN

Join the Honorable State Representative Peter Schweyer , the Honorable
State Representative Mike Schlossberg, a representative for the Honorable State
Senator Pat Browne and a representative for Allentown Mayor Ed Pawlowski, as we
dedicate Citizen's Park In honor of our friend Ernle.

For more information please call - 610-433-5703




►Upcoming Neighborhood Events

· Alternative Gallery Events (610)-462-3282     707 N. 4th St. Suite 103
· The Alternative Gallery is a non-profit art center which provides a full art gallery, artist studio spaces, performance space & educational classes which are open to anyone.
October 24th: Allentown Skatepark Fundraiser (3 PM – Midnight)
October 27th: 10th Ward Potluck (6:30 – 9:30 PM)
October 28th: Mad Conductor + Grass + Trouble City Allstars (7 PM)
October 29th: Open House/AG Presents Gallery U (6-10 PM)
November 7th: Clerikel Error + Sick 86’d + Sexdoll (Final Show)
November 19th: Open House/Glass Portraits Exhibit (Matthew Blum)
► Neighborhood Events

- Refugee Crisis : meeting at St Peters Lutheran Church, Hanover Avenue


UN resettlement, 100 expected. FEMA camps in Lancaster


Discussion what is refugee; persecution in homeland  
· Allentown Tenant Association

· Petition for mobile cameras to curtain illegal dumping 
· Example of mobile cameras in Harrisburg Pa
► Spread the word: Sunday, 2-6:30pm November 1 “Neighborhood SUMMIT”


@ Building 21    Theme: “Connect, Learn, Do” 

Workshops: 6

e-mail: Phyllis.Alexander@allentownpa.gov
►Motion to Adjourn  
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